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Tēnā koe  
 
I refer to your email dated 9 September 2022, requesting the following under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 
 

1.  I request copies of substantive papers regarding congestion charging since July 
1, 2021.    

 
2.  I request copies of all papers regarding the proposition the government impose 

car park levies on building owners, since January 1, 2021. 
 

This includes commentary on car park levies proposed in a report for LGWM.  
 
I also note your Official Information Act request to the Department of Internal Affairs on 15 
September 2022, seeking: 
 

1.   Copies of papers regarding proposals to introduce congestion charging on our 
roads since July 1, 2021 

 

2.  Copies of papers or comments on other agencies papers re the proposal to levy 

car parking building owners, since January 1, 2021.  

This includes the LGWM agency report on car park levies of 2021. 

As the information you have requested is not held by the Department of Internal Affairs, but 
is believed to be held by, and more closely related to the functions of the Ministry of 
Transport and Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency (Waka Kotahi), your request has been 
transferred in accordance with section 14(b) of the Official Information Act 1982. 
 
I will respond to each question in turn. 
 

I request copies of substantive papers regarding congestion charging since July 1, 
 2021, and I request under the OIA, copies of papers regarding proposals to introduce 
 congestion charging on our roads since July 1, 2021. 
 
As the transferred request regarding congestion charging is similar to your original OIA 
request to the Ministry of Transport, I have combined these in the response below. 
 
Table One sets out the documents that fall within the scope of this part of your request.  

s 9(2)(a)

s 9(2)(a)





 

Official Information Act 1982, I have transferred this part of your request to Waka Kotahi. 

Waka Kotahi has accepted a transfer of the second question and will respond in due course. 

The Ministry of Transport holds nothing in relation to question two of your requests. 
 
The Ministry publishes our OIA responses, and the information contained in our reply to you 
will be published on the Ministry website. Before publishing we will remove any personal or 
identifiable information.  
 
You have the right under section 28(3) of the OIA to make a complaint about this response to 
the Ombudsman. The relevant details can be found on the Ombudsman’s website 
at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Marian Willberg 

Manager, Demand Management & Revenue 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




















